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The Department of Health (DOH),  on behalf of the Facilities, Finance, and Analytics Administration 

Division, intends to enter into a sole-source contract with Image Trend. The Agreement will provide 

proof of concept and limited scope implementation that allows for NEMSIS V3 data submissions to be 

routed Through the OneHealthPort HIE to Image Trend where the Washington EMS Information System 

(WEMSIS) is hosted.  

The contract will be effective on or about July 29, 2021 and will continue through September 30, 2021. 

This Agreement may be extended by written amendment between the parties for an additional two (2) 

year, not exceed 60 months, with an increase in maximum consideration commensurate with the initial 

two-year term and any possible reasonable inflationary increase as agreed upon by the parties.  

The dollar value is estimated at $66,625.00 over the contract period, with an increase in consideration 

commensurate  with the original contract amount, solely within the discretion of DOH.  

The work proposed requires access to Image Trend servers and proprietary code, processes, security 

platforms and other resources that are not accessible by any other entity outside of Image Trend. 

Services being requested are add-ons to the existing services being contracted for currently 

Offerors contemplating the above requirements and within a similar cost range are required to submit 

capability statements detailing their ability to meet the state’s requirements no later than 5:00 p.m. PST 

on July 21 (5 business days), 2021 

In the absence of other qualified sources, it is the state’s intent to make a sole-source award of the 

contract mentioned above to Image Trend. For additional information or to submit a capability 

statement, please contact: 

Maria Rogers 

maria.rogers@doh.wa.gov.  
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